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The International Traveler

Sr Vice President George Schremp

|
We have just fnished the frst ever FMCA Area Rally in Branson, MO. The |
Branson Rally was totally diferent from any Internatonal Area Rally and has |
never been done before. This rally was what we call a dDestnaton Rally.¢ I
=~ What does that mean? Well, it means that we did not have any show
.\ coaches, or vendors. What we did have was a great campground located fve I
: - minutes from all of the Show theaters in downtown Branson, three seminars, |
three Breakfasts, Hot Dog Bash, Ice Cream Social and six Shows in four days! We came to this Destnaton |
Rally site for fun, fellowship, and music, and we did it all! We are just sorry that we could not I
accommodate everyone that wanted to atend. A Destnaton Rally generally will have a cap on the
| number of coaches that can atend, and we had a cap of 150 coaches. We sold out in less than 60 days! !
| The INTO Board is planning for more Destnaton Rallies in the future. |
|
|
|

I some ideas that we are looking into are the Calgary Stampede, Otawa, and the Balloon Fest. We are
| startng to change our Internatonal Area Rallies into something diferent. We will call them Destnaton
Rallies. So, we are looking for you, the membership, to help by giving us some ideas as to where to go and
what to see and do in a 4-day tme span. In 2019, 2020, or 2021 we want to have a Destnaton
Internatonal Area Rally in Canada. So, our Canada members, please give us some great places to go to in
Iyour beautfulcountry. 2 § F NB G KS Ly GSNYI &2 vyazf LyNBSINYAYs 2G/a kv a

I Our next Area Rally is going to be at the Pima County Fairgrounds dUnder the Tucson Sun,€ in Tucson, AZ.

| The Rally starts on February 5 and goes to February 9. There is much to see and do in Tucson that we will

I have early arrival days startng on Feb 1st through the 4th. We recommend that you arrive early so you

i can sight-see before the rally starts. We will be putng up a list of things to see and do on the website
htp://into.fmca.com . We are taking registratons NOW. There are a LIMITED number of 50-amp/water/

! sewage sites and a LIMITED number of 30-amp/water/sewage sites. Do not wait too long or these 3-point

I hookup sites will be GONE. See the registraton form in this newsleter.

|
|
|
|
|
|
I Our Area President, David Kesslerls tme in oFce will be coming to an end in 2018. The Tucson !
| Internatonal Area Rally will be David(s last as our President. So, letls make it a big fun Rally to show our |
I thanks to David and Pasty for their last four years of service to the Internatonal Area. |
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|

I Lastly, we are having a very important business meetng in Indianapolis that the FMCA members and
chapter votng delegates need to atend. Not only will you be votng on opening our doors to towables, we
will be votng on whether two people, husband and wife, with the same F # can serve as o¥cers on the

Isame board at the same tme. For more details please email at or call me at 540-

1 903-3595.

I1 am very proud to be a hardworking volunteer to whom you have given a big ttle.

1 Ds2138 oSy
| Sr. Vice President
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As | begin my frst term as the INTO Area Treasurer, | would like to take this
opportunity to thank the members and the Natonal Directors for your
support for my electon. | pledge to do the best job | can, but | have some
very big shoes to fll with Jerry Sweeney retring — he may be retred but
certainly not forgoten.

. ‘ wu “* . The Branson Rally this year was the frst rally that I have worked on with
the INTO Board and what a rally it was. We were sold out at Treasure Lake
Resort by the middle of October 2016, and the overfow had to go to another park — the response was
unbelievable. We defnitely will be doing something like this again in the future.

Vi

| feel that | have made many new friends with the emails going back and forth during that tme, and it
was nice to put names to faces at check-in tme.

What a tme for the skies to open up and bring some fooding to some areas. | have to say thank you to
everyone who came into the registraton building dripping wet with great attudes.

The hot dog bash was a success and the shows were great. | would like to thank Bob & Pat from Fantasy
Tours for sponsoring the Ice Cream Social.

The INTO Board was great to work with. A special thank you to Lenny Ammerman, General Manager,
Treasure Lake Resort, for allowing me to break nearly every rule at the park to bring all of you in —
without him, this rally would never have happened. Also, Barb McConnell and her crew for cooking us
those spectacular breakfasts.

I am home in Michigan right now untl the Indianapolis rally in July 2017. 1 am
working on the Pima County Fairgrounds Rally in Tucson, February 5-9, 2018, and |
am hoping that all Ymy friends who signed up for Branson will sign up for Pima as
soon as possible, as the fun just keeps on going.

Safe travels and hope to see you in Indianapolis.

/M2t YISy2 &
Lb¢h ¢ NBI adzNB NJ
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Hope you were at the INTO Rally in Branson. It was a lot of fun; there was RAIN,
I RAIN and RAIN. But we are campers, traveling around this great USA in our self-
| contained RVs.

Branson was a afrst of its type rallyé? We had no vendors selling their products for
our units. There were only two seminars and they were ones from our FMCA

I President, Charlie Adcock, and our Senior Vice President, Jon Walker. They talked
about our up-and-coming vote about towables and our FMCA benefts.

While at Branson we also had a roundtable discussion and it was great. A lot of

informaton about these houses we drive around the country. The food was great.
I The RV park did the cooking and your INTO Board handled the serving. Lots of fun
meetng our INTO Members and learning about everyone's travels, units and grandchildren. WE ARE ALL
A BIG FAMILY. I

We atended six SHOWS. Boy, were they great. We had carpools for those who needed rides to the |
I shows, so thanks to all who volunteered to give a member a ride.

i Several things | would like to menton:

i *  Your INTO TREASURER is a member of the RV Park that was our host. A big THANK YOU to Carol
Klenow for the many hours spent on the phone and the emails to make this a great Rally. [

*  Tothe INTO Board for thinking outside the box. This type of rally was a frst. Thank you, INTO Board. |

*  Toour Sr. Vice President George Schremp for keeping everything headed in the right directon. |
I President David Kessler also helped.

I Letls not forget the upcoming FMCA 96™ Internatonal Conventon, July 12-15, 2017, at Indianapolis,
Indiana.

Make sure to notfy your chapters and their Governing Board members to ensure your chapter has a vote |
and to be there for the towable vote. This is very important. I

! Oh, INTO will host another GREAT RALLY, GUNDER THE TUCSON SUN,¢ February 5-9, 2018, at the PIMA
| COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS in Tucson, Arizona. So, make your travel plans for another great INTO Rally.

i Many THANKS to you for your support:

5101 [26Y 1Y :
. Secretary [
L m m e e e e e e e e e e e s s s . ———— -

_— \ -
Visit into.fmca.com
_— \ -
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Vice President John@ Words

| was the transportaton coordinator to get members to the six shows in the program at
our recent INTO Rally at Branson, MO.

Carol Klenow had sent out update blasts to those who had registered for Branson and
requested that those in need of rides to the shows send an email to me. | had 24 mem-
bers respond. To my surprise, | had 14 rides provided by volunteer drivers. At the rally
W registraton, Ethel and | again asked for those in need of a ride and ended up with 38
needing rides. We also asked if they could ofer rides and ended up with 42 seats. |
learned when calling the volunteer drivers that many did not answer because my phone
number was not in their system. | was told this later when talking with them about rides. At breakfast each
day | had a large Branson map and an overlay of the suggested route to the show(s) that day. Anyhow, |
was able to pair up members to the shows. | did receive one thank you email for such an arrangement and
these folks are now new endearing friends. |1 would like to thank Rev. Jim Hollis, who arranged transporta-
ton for those at our overfow ABC Campground.

| helped with motorhome staging at registraton a few days in the rain, and my shoes took a week to dry
out! It reminded me of the same problem when at the Aran Islands in Ireland a few years ago.

| helped serve the catered breakfast at 7AM each rally day at our Lodge at the Treasure Lake RV Resort. As
a NEW INTO Vice President, | enjoyed working with my fellow o¥cers. We had a busy schedule with some-
thing always going on, so not much tme to visit Branson.

We contnued our journey to Farmington University, Maine, where Ethells granddaughter graduated from
college and a few days to enjoy Maine lobsters and then on our way home to Yorktown VA. With less than
150 miles to go, we blew the front lef tre on our tow car and a truck driver came alongside to moton to
talk on the CB. But, with this new coach we did not have a CB (yet) so | pulled over to discover the shredded
tre. Good story for the next tme at Happy Hour. So the trip was 3,800 miles and the next will be Indy in
July.

As a point of informaton—Carol and | will be doing the games at FMCAs 96™ Internatonal Conventon in
Indy with the help and support of the Singles Internatonal Chapter. | am also the Vendor Coordinator for
our next INTO Rally at Pima County Fairgrounds, Tucson, AZ, Feb. 5-9, 2018. If you are friends with vendors,
please give them this info and | will get back to them.

I2Ky a0tKSliazy

Need a Temporary Delegate? Contact
President David Kessler-972-890-4334 or email
im at davidck1944@gmail.com or SR. VP Georg
Schremp-540-903-3595 or email him at
gschremp@gmail.com
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Vice President Diana Donnelly

R’ T Well, a lot has happened in the last several months. Along with our
W by normal travel plans, we have started on our house in Aubrey, Texas.

Afer along ordeal with city and county planning departments and

|

|

| |

' a1 fnance insttutons we fnally broke ground and got our slab poured and I

¥ A ' ) . are now erectng the steel frame. I

£ R We have been full-tmers in our RV since 2007, so we are building a I

i 2% house to return to when we are at home visitng the kids and grandkids.

» s We stll plan to stay on the road seven months out of each year, but just I
|
|
|

want to get that house built while the tming is right.

-

I Rodger has been asked to run for Senior Vice President for the South
| Central Area, aka Six-State Rally Associaton, so he has resigned his positon as INTO Area Vice President to
| pursue that positon. Letls all wish him the best in this new adventure.

| have decided to accept this vacated positon so that there will be no interrupton in the current board, and !
| really enjoy the Internatonal Area and the way it operates. |

Our frst atempt at having a diferent type of rally at Branson went very well. We kicked it of with our Hot |
| Dog Bash, then shows, full breakfasts, shows, Ice Cream Social, Shows, and more shows. We took tme to I
| sight-see around Branson and do a litle antquing and shopping.

So now we are back home untl July, then we will shoot up to Indy for the Internatonal Conventon,
aCrossroads to Fun.€ | hope to see many of my FMCA Family that plans on coming to the conventon.

|

|

Untl then, |
' |
|

|

| 5iy1- 52y3/5ite
I INTO Vice President

h________—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—_—
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Tucson, Arizona

RALLY HIGHLIGHTS

4 Nights Camping (Departure Date: February 9, 2017)

INTO Area Rally Registration Form

30 or 50 Amp ¢ Display Coaches * Seminars * 3 Nights Entertainment
Ice Cream Social * Hot Dog Bash ¢ Breakfast * Crafts ¢ Bingo * Craft Fair
Roundtables presented by National Officers * Ladies Luncheon (optional)

EARLY ARRIVALS WELCOME: Feb. 1-4th * $30/ Night (Collected On Arrival)

Limited 50 & 30 amp, water, & sewer sites. Sign up now before full hookups are sold out.

Permanent changes to membership files cannot be made from this form.

Member Number: Last Name: Pilot: Co-Filot:

Address (ifthis address differs from Mrbiﬁm address, please call): City: ‘ State/Province: Zip/Postal Code:
E-mail: Telephone: Cell Phone:

Coach Make: Coach License: Coach Length:

(O) First Time at a INTO Rally

Are you parking with a chapter? () Yes  Chapter Name:

If you are not parking with a group,
do you need Handicap Parking? OYes ONo

1. Guest/Child's Name/ Age:

REGISTRATION CATEGORY

Coach with 2 Adults - Dry Camping
Coach with 2 Adults — 30 AMP & Water Only
2 Adults - 30 AMP, Water, & Sewer
2 Adults - 50 AMP, Water, & Sewer

Coach with 1 Adult (subtract)
Each Additional Guest
Children 12 & Under
Non-FMCA Member (Add)
Optional - Ladies’ Luncheon

Passport for 1 Adult

Passport for 2 Adults
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

2. Guest/Child's Name/Age:

$260
$270
$280
$300
-$20
+§40
FREE
$10
$15
$90

¢_ FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT RALLY MASTER
7 4y George Schremp: 540-903-3595 + GSCHREMP@ gmail.com

$

N B A A A B A H H

TOTAL WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP?
$

(O Yes, | would like to volunteer.
(O No, | would not like to volunteer.

Volunteer opportunities in Parking, FMCA Booth,
Registration/ Info. For information contact Volunteer
Coordinator: Sherry Targum, rsherryé@gmail.com |

PAYMENT INFORMATION

Make Checks Payable in US Funds to: INTO Rally

Mail Checks To: Carol Klenow
INTO Treasurer
3916 N. Potsdam Avenue
PMB 2949

Sioux Falls, SD 57104

CANCELLATION POLICY

* Refunds will be made if written request is
received by 1/01/2018.

* Refund requests received after 1/01/2018
will be handled on an individual basis.

+ A $25 cancellation fee applies to ll situations.
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